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Thank you, Mr. President.

We welcome the distinguished delegation of South Africa and thank them for their national report and presentation.

Italy welcomes South Africa’s commitment for the realization of human rights and fundamental freedoms for all and appreciates its efforts to face the challenges of inequality, poverty and unemployment. Italy welcomes, in particular, the adoption, since the second cycle of the UPR, of specific Acts in the fields of Torture and Trafficking in Persons, and the ratification of the International Covenant on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights.
Italy recommends South Africa to:
· strengthen efforts to prevent and combat all forms of discrimination and violence against women, also by adopting and implementing effective measures on the issue. Ensure that women victims of violence receive appropriate help and perpetrators are brought to justice;

· ratify the Optional Protocol to the Convention against Torture and Other Cruel, Inhuman or Degrading Treatment or Punishment.

Thank you.

